
 
 

 

 

  

 

  
 

 

>1203 West Riverside Avenue, Spokane, WA 99201-1107 
509 838 8240 / nacarchitecture.com 

Seattle / Spokane / Los Angeles / Columbus 

November 12, 2021 

 

 

Capital Projects Advisory Review Board 

 

c/o Talia Baker, Administrative Assistant 

Department of Enterprise Services 

 

Re: Project Review Committee Vacancy – Design Industry Architect 

  

Dear Board Members: 

 

Please consider this my official letter of application for reinstatement to the Project Review Committee 

for the Design Industry – Architect position. 

 

I am currently a Principal at NAC Architecture, a nationally recognized design firm with offices in 

Spokane, Seattle, Los Angeles, and Columbus, OH.  I have been a licensed architect in Washington since 

1992. 

 

For me, serving on the PRC for the past three years has been extremely satisfying, both personally and 

professionally.  This position has allowed me to meet and connect with other committee members and 

has given me a renewed appreciation for the many different perspectives critical to the wide range of 

construction projects throughout the state of Washington.  Through this collaboration, I have been able 

to build my knowledge and experience in alternative project delivery methods through the sharing of 

lessons learned, industry standards, and unique project approaches to fit a variety of needs. 

 

My personal background includes leading design teams through sixteen Design-Build and GC/CM 

projects in Washington State including WSU’s first major D/B project on their Pullman campus, the 

Northside Residence Hall.   

 

My passion for alternative project delivery methods runs deep, not only for how they might affect 

architects in Washington, but on a larger scale how they affect public projects across the state.  I feel I 

still have some unfinished business and would like nothing more than to continue in this role alongside 

my incredibly knowledgeable committee colleagues, educating and mentoring others in the nuances of 

alternative project delivery. 

 

I have included three references with contact information below.  Thank you very much for your 

consideration and I look forward to serving another term on the PRC.  If you have any further questions 

or would like additional information, please email me at tgolden@nacarchitecture.com or call me at 

509.623.2353. 
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Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Thomas E. Golden, AIA, LEED AP 

Principal Architect 

509.623.2353 

tgolden@nacarchitecture.com 

 

 

 

REFERENCES 

Jim Dugan, Parametrix 

jdugan@parametrix.com 

206.278.8105 

 

 

Jeff Gonzalez, DES Project Manager 

jeff.gonzalez@des.wa.gov 

360.407.7942 

 

 

Brian Holecek, Graham Construction 

brianhol@grahamus.com 

509-534-1030 
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